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QUESTION 1

You are required to enter the daily rates for currency conversion from British pound (GBP) to United States dollars
(USD) each day. Which Excel add-in application do you use to load the daily rates? 

A. SmartVIew 

B. Web ADI 

C. Application Development Framework Integration 

D. Financial Reporting studio 

Correct Answer: C 

You are required to enter the daily rates for currency conversion from Great Britain pounds sterling (GBP) to United
States dollars (USD) each day for your company InFusion America Inc. 

Oracle Application Development Framework (ADF) Desktop Integration is an Excel add-in that must be loaded onto
each client. Because ADF Desktop Integration is an add-in to Microsoft Office products, you can use this feature only if
they have Microsoft Excel 2007 or above, Internet Explorer 7 or above, and Microsoft Windows 7, XP Professional SP2,
or Vista. Users must download the installation files from Navigator - Tools - Download Desktop Integrator Installer. 

Reference: Oracle Fusion Applications Financials Implementation Guide, Entering Daily Rates Manually: Worked
Example 

 

QUESTION 2

Which three ledgers can be viewed from the Close Status work region of the General Accounting Dashboard? 

A. Single Ledger 

B. Ledger Set 

C. Related ledgers 

D. Currency Ledgers 

E. Debit ledgers 

F. Level ledger update 

Correct Answer: ABD 

B: Actions that can be performed across a Ledger Set 

Open/Close Periods 

Create Journals 

Translate Balances 

Reporting 



View Information 

Note: 

*Using the Close Status region of the General Accounting Manager dashboard within Fusion General Ledger, you can
immediately identify which subledgers have not closed yet. 

*

 Close Status region in the General Accounting Dashboard. The Close Status region provides real time visibility into the
period close process from your subledgers to your General Ledger across the entire enterprise. 

*

 General Accounting Dashboard: / Have a comprehensive view of journals requiring attention, intercompany
transactions that are incomplete, account balances that have exceeded their thresholds, and the close status of
subledgers and ledgers from a central place / Increase user productivity by reducing multiple searches and the number
of pages he needs to access by pushing information across areas in one place 

 

QUESTION 3

To set up the intercompany transaction using the Chart of Account rule, you will have to . 

A. specify the Chart of account intercompany receivables accounts, intercompany payables account the source and the
category 

B. specify the chart of account intercompany receivables only 

C. specify the chart of accounts intercompany payables only 

D. specify the chart of account intercompany receivables and intercompany payables accounts 

Correct Answer: D 

Defining intercompany Receivables and Payables accounts is required before using the intercompany feature. 

Note: 

*

 You must define Intracompany balancing rules if you want to balance journals automatically. You may define as many
or as few balancing rules as you choose, and each balancing rule may have one or many accounting rules. 

*

 Intracompany balancing allows you to define rules according to the business needs of your company. When there are
many balancing rules defined, the Balancing API uses an evaluation order to pick the appropriate rule. Once the
balancing rule is selected, there may also be several accounting rules that must be evaluated on the balancing rule. The
Balancing API uses the same order for evaluating accounting rules, and understanding this evaluation order will help
you define your balancing rules and accounting rules. 

Reference: Oracle Financials Implementation Guide, Intercompany and Intracompany Balancing 

 



QUESTION 4

A company has three divisions: a U.S. division that covers the U.S. locations, a European division that covers U.K. and
France, and a Middle East division that covers Saudi Arabia and U.A.E. All the divisions have their own employees.
Choose how many Ledgers and Legal Entities the company Needs. 

A. One ledger and one Legal Entity 

B. Two ledger and two Legal Entities 

C. Three Ledger and three Legal Entities 

D. One Ledger and three Legal Entities 

Correct Answer: C  

 

QUESTION 5

Identify the set up that needs to be completed before you can use cubes. 

A. Microsoft Office 

B. Ledger 

C. FSG 

D. Report Builder 

Correct Answer: B 

Fusion Accounting Hub leverages the Fusion General Ledger. The Fusion General Ledger combines traditional general
ledger functionality with Oracle Essbase functionality, which is seamlessly embedded within the Fusion General
Ledger. 

For example, at the time users create their chart of 

accounts, the Oracle Essbase cube is created. 

 

QUESTION 6

Journal approval in Oracle Fusion Applications uses Oracle Fusion Approvals Management (AMX) to build approvals.
Which AMX builder method is most effective when the General Accountant enters the journals for approval? 

A. Human Resources (HK) Supervisory 

B. Job level 

C. Position 

D. Approval Group 

Correct Answer: A 



Human Resources (HK) Supervisory This method uses the HR Supervisory hierarchy levels and specifies the number of
levels available for approval. This method is most effective when the General Accountant enters the journals. For
example, if an accountant enters a journal, he needs approval from his manager. If his manager enters a journal he
needs approval from his manager and so on up the hierarchy for the specified number of levels. Self approval can be
set at any levels in the hierarchy. 

Note: Journal approval in Oracle Fusion applications uses Oracle Fusion Approvals Management (AMX) to merge the
functionality of Oracle Approvals Management (AME) and PeopleSoft Approvals (AWE). 

Reference: Oracle Fusion Applications Financials Implementation Guide, AMX List Builder Considerations 

 

QUESTION 7

Choose the two options that need to be enabled for Journal Approval. 

A. Journal Source 

B. Account 

C. Ledger level 

D. Batch level 

Correct Answer: AC 

The ledger is included in the rules because you typically define approval rules per ledger. Set the options that enable
journal approval at the ledger level and by journal source. This allows the approval process to determine which journals
to send for approval. 

Reference: Oracle Fusion Accounting Hub Implementation Guide. Approving Journals: Points to Consider 

 

QUESTION 8

Which is an example of embedded intelligence in the Fusion General Accounting Dashboard? 

A. moving the cursor over projected balances displays the impact a journal will have on accounts 

B. running a trial balance report to reconcile books 

C. getting more detail on a balance by clicking the Show More button 

D. setting notification thresholds in the Account Monitor view 

Correct Answer: A 

Embedded intelligence provides immediate actionable insight. This feature gives you access to information or data to
help you complete your transactions. In some instances, embedded intelligence can offer suggestions or
recommendations. In other instances, it can offer predictive intelligence. Embedded intelligence appears on the same
page as your transaction, enabling you to always remain in the context of your task, and eliminates the need to query or
run reports. 

Note: You\\'re ready to take action to resolve the balance issue by modifying the suspect journal line. This edit can be
accomplished inline. So how do you know what impact your edit will have on the account balance? This is where



embedded intelligence comes in to play. 

Reference: Get It Done Fast, Get It Done Right: The Oracle Fusion Financials User Experience 

 

QUESTION 9

Invoices received from a source system need to use a specific account based on 30 different expense types. However,
if the invoice is from a specific supplier type, it needs to go to a default account regardless of the account type. What is
the solution? 

A. Create two journal line rules with a condition of supplier type. 

B. Create an Account Rule with 31 rule elements using one condition for each expense type; and another for supplier
type. 

C. Create an Account Rule with two rule elements using one for expense type mapping and the other for condition of
supplier type. 

D. Create an Account Rule with three rule elements using one for expense type mapping, one for condition of supplier
type, and the other without any conditions. 

Correct Answer: C 

Note: Account rules are used to determine the accounts for subledger journal entry lines. In addition, you can specify
the conditions under which these rules apply. Using these capabilities, you can develop complex rules for defining
accounts under different circumstances to meet your specific requirements. You can define account rules for an
account, segment, or value set *Account Rules and Mapping Sets Mapping sets can be used to associate a specific
output value for an account or segment. You can use mapping sets in account rules to build the account. 

* Account Rules Conditions In the account rules you may specify conditions for each rule detail line. Priorities determine
the order in which account rule conditions are examined. When the condition is met, the rule associated with that priority
is used. Depending on which of the defined conditions is met, a different account rule detail is employed to create the
account. 

The Create Accounting process evaluates conditions based on the priority of the rule detail. When the condition is met,
the rule detail is applied. 

Reference: Oracle Fusion Applications Cost Accounting and Receipt Accounting Implementation Guide, Account Rules:
Explained 

 

QUESTION 10

Select the appropriate financial Reporting Center functionality that helps users to view, input, manipulate, distribute and
share data from the General Ledger balances to Microsoft Excel. 

A. Account Monitor and Account Inspector 

B. Smart View 

C. Financial Reporting Workspace 

D. Financial Reporting Studio 



Correct Answer: B 

Oracle Hyperion Smart View for Office (Smart View) is a component of Hyperion Foundation Services. Smart View
provides a common Microsoft Office interface designed specifically for Oracle\\'s Enterprise Performance Management
(EPM) and Business Intelligence (BI). Using Smart View, you can view, import, manipulate, distribute and share data in
Microsoft Excel, Word and PowerPoint interfaces. It is a comprehensive tool for accessing and integrating EPM and BI
content from Microsoft Office products. 

 

QUESTION 11

With which two options can Mapping Sets validate input values? 

A. Lookup Types 

B. Value Sets 

C. Accounting Segment 

D. FlexFields 

Correct Answer: AB 

Mapping sets enable you to assign a specific output value to an Accounting Flexfield or Accounting Flexfield segment.
You use mapping sets when you set up account derivation rules. Account derivation rules determine the Accounting
Flexfield values for subledger journal entries. 

Oracle Projects does not provide any predefined mapping sets. You can optionally define your own mapping sets. When
you enter input values for mapping sets, you can select from a list of values based on either an existing lookup set or
value set. You also specify the Accounting Flexfield segment and select segment values from a list of values. 

For example, you can select a lookup type of service type for the input and the Accounting Flexfield segment program
as the output. You then select the service type and program segment values from lists of values as you define each
pair 

Reference: Oracle Projects Implementation Guide, Mapping Sets 

 

QUESTION 12

An invoice with two lines is entered, later that day an adjustment is made to the invoice to add another line. At the end of
the day, the invoice is sent to the Fusion Accounting Hub. How many events would you create? 

A. Twoevents: one for invoice creation and one for the adjustment 

B. Oneeventforinvoice creation; adjustment happened before transaction sent to the Fusion Accounting Hub 

C. Threeevents: one for invoice creation and two for line creation 

D. Fourevents: one for invoice creation, one each for the two lines arid one for the adjustment 

Correct Answer: B 

 



Note: Some business events have financial accounting significance and require the recording of financial information.
These business events are known as accounting events and provide the data used in accounting transformations. 

Examples of business events from a revenue recognition or billing system include: 

Complete an invoice Record a payment Record late charges 

Examples of business events from a point of sale system include: 

Record an order Accept a payment Receive a return 

Examples of business events from a loan (core banking) system include: 

Originate a loan Fund a loan Record late charges for a loan 
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